

## **AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING**

*(as of 7 Aug; some extra items may be added later)*

**7.30pm on Monday 15 August July 2016, at The Vat and Fiddle PH  
12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

*(David Lally to chair; Arthur Williams to take the minutes)*

### **1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions**

### **2. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (18 July 2016) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including**

- Shared Space User Respect: reply of 20 July from Gary S-W to my message of 19 July
- Feedback on the new Nottingham Cycle Map (Summer 2016 edition), to be sent on to Tom Humphries at the City Council
- Marie Ashby proposed BBC TV Inside Out feature on Cyclists' safety and trams: filming in Beeston-Chilwell and analysing accumulating accident data on the Pedals website
- New EMT Station cycle parking facility (Queen's Road): message of 26 June from Peter Briggs to Alexa Stott, EMT re proposed meeting
- Station Street proposed Traffic Regulation Orders: TME 7186 /TME 7186M: message of 27 July from Ian Nash, City Council (deadline for comments: 19 Aug)

### **3. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including**

- 25 July: Friends of Bennerley Viaduct (Sustrans project)
- 27 July Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group (full notes to come from Gary S-W)
- 28 July meeting with Claire Pagler and Matt Dawes from the Sustrans Research and Monitoring Unit (as well as Gwyneth McMinn from Sustrans) to discuss feedback on the draft Sustrans Economic Impact report for the Proposed Trent Lane to The Hook foot-cycle bridge

### **4. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (David Easley and Arthur Williams to report)**

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships

### **5. Forthcoming events / meetings**

**Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating) the room.**

Future meetings, including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and possible speakers to invite

19 September, 17 October, 21 November

- **Other meetings / events including Pedals stalls arrangements**
- Wed 14 Sept at 10.00: further meeting at Loxley House with Steve Tough, City Council, re NET-related issues for cyclists
- East Midlands Cyclists' Forum meeting, Chesterfield, Sat. 15 October

### **6. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including**

- West Bridgford Proposed Strategic Cycle Routes Public Consultation (deadline extended to 7 Aug)
- Timing Adjustments to Pelican and Toucan Crossing Intervals: message of 5 Aug from Paul Abel and my reply
- Nottm Post story (Mon 18 July) re silly cycle lane in Chilwell: my message of 18 July and comments
- Queens Walk: access for pedestrians and cyclists: copy of message of 5 Aug to John Bann, City Council from Pat Thomas, Chair, New Meadows Tenants and Residents Association
- Mini roundabout Clifton Road (Ruddington) TRO8248: comments of 4 Aug from Julian Bentley on the County Council consultation letter of 25 July and my response to Julian of 4 Aug

#### **7. Miscellaneous items**

- Intelligent speed assistance message of 18 July from Roland Backhouse
- Pedals 'Activist' list – my exchange of messages with Bob Harvey and lessons arising for Pedals communications

#### **8. Any other business**